
   

 
 
 

 
September 10, 2024          

 

Water Rights Permitting & Availability Section 

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality  

P.O. Box 13087 

Austin, Texas 78711-3087 

 

Re:  Laguna Madre Water District (LMWD) 

 Seawater Desalination Project  

            Application for a Temporary Water Use Permit (Form TCEQ 10202 revision 3/2010) 

         

Dear Water Rights Permitting & Availability Section: 

The Laguna Madre Water District (LMWD) is a popular tourist destination known for its beaches, fishing, 

bird watching, and golf.  For many years, the LMWD has kept pace with population growth while being 

subject to heavy seasonal peak demands. The LMWD has been actively exploring the options of brackish 

groundwater, seawater, and wastewater reuse as an alternative source for raw water.  The only alternatives 

that can meet current and future water demands would be brackish or seawater desalination.  The due 

diligence conducted in a feasibility study with the Bureau of Reclamation identifies seawater desalination 

as the most cost-effective option.  Seawater Desalination offers operational flexibility, allowing for the 

blending of river and seawater.  Moreover, in scenarios where river water availability is constrained or 

eliminated in the future, seawater desalination provides a sustainable alternative, ensuring the District's 

water security independent of single-source dependency. 

 

The attached Application for a Temporary Water Use Permit (Form TCEQ 10202 revision 3/2010) is 

provided for your review and approval and was prepared for Laguna Madre Water District. A Pilot Plant 

Study (PPS) Protocols was submitted under separate correspondence to TCEQ which provides a detailed 

description of the pilot plant configuration that will be used to treat seawater obtained from the Lower 

Laguna Madre at the Port Isabel-San Benito Navigation District Turning Basin and produce drinking water 

meeting all Federal, State, and local water quality requirements. 

 

Please let us know if you have any questions or require additional information. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jesus Leal, P.E. 

Principal 









 

	
2000	Port	Road		|		Port	Isabel,	Texas	78578	

 

	
July	30,	2024	
	
To	Whom	It	May	Concern:	
	
PILOT	Terminal	facility	at	Port	Isabel	is	providing	access	to	Laguna	Madre	Water	District	(“LMWD”)	
and	NorrisLeal	engineering	to	utilize	our	dock	to	install	a	temporary	intake	pipe	that	will	be	
connected	to	the	pilot-program	equipment	located	across	Port	Road	on	adjacent	property	of	Texas	
Pack.		The	access	agreement	will	include	authorization	to	access	our	facility	for	the	purpose	of	
operation	and	maintenance	of	the	intake	and	equipment	during	the	period	of	the	pilot-program	
operation.	
	
Best	regards,	

	
Scott	Brown	–	CEO	




